

January 7, 1999

Louis Ramzi Geogrid Retaining Wall 3914 Murphy Canyon Road #A-218 San Diego, CA '92123

RE: Brighton Gardens Del Mar

Dear Louis:

We would like to thank you for your outstanding performance and workmanship on the above referenced project.

Your jobsite personnel, including Eddy Stoll as Foreman, was very professional and responsive to the needs and demands of Koll Construction and Marriott International. The geogrid wall, which surrounded most of the project, was completed on time and within budget.

Koll Construction would not hesitate to recommend or use your services on future projects.

Sincerely,

Koll Construction, L.P.

Rick Bottrell Project Manager

> 7330 Engineer Road Suite B San Diego, CA 92111 (619) 292-5550 FAX (619) 292-4960